Council resolution — DA-368/2013 (93 — 105 Auburn Road and 18 Harrow Road,
AUBURN) — Voluntary Planning Agreement

That Council receive and note the offer of a Voluntary Planning Agreement and:

a) Accept (in principle) the offer a Voluntary Planning Agreement (VPA) as
submitted with Development Application DA-368/2013 for the proposed
construction of publicly accessible Village Square, through site link and town
centre upgrade works; and

b) Authorise the General Manager to continue negotiations with the applicant in
relation to the detailed terms of the Voluntary Planning Agreement noting that
Council endorses the exemption from tendering for the VPA works pursuant to
Section 55(3)(i) of the Local Government Act 1993 for the proposed works, and

c) Instruct the General Manager to advise the Joint Regional Planning Panel that
Council has endorsed the Voluntary Planning Agreement submitted to Council
in conjunction with DA-368/2013 and that they are to consider this in their
assessment and determination of the development application DA-368/2013.

2. That due to the events that led to the resulting VPA, being the different forms and
design qualities a development can take but remaining within the gazetted floor
space ratio, Council resolve:-

a) That a planning proposal be prepared to allow for different design concepts
within the Auburn Town Centre in the form of increases in height controls and
remaining within the gazetted floor space ratios.

b) The increase in height controls yet complying with the current floor space ratio
is to provide building envelopes that will achieve better urban design
outcomes, promote design excellence and facilitate the achievement of the
objectives of SEPP65 and the associated Residential Flat Design Code.

c) Instruct the General Manager to advise the Joint Regional Planning Panel
immediately that Council has resolved to undertake a planning proposal as
indicated above.



